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TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:	Caroline Trum, Director, Wholesale Electric Quadrant
RE:	WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS) Activities 
This year, the WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS) held several meetings to address 2023 WEQ Annual Plan Item 1.b – Review annually, at a minimum, the current version of the NAESB Electronic Tagging (e-Tag) Functional Specification and make revisions as necessary to ensure the specification continues to be supportive of applicable NERC Reliability Standards and NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards and is reflective of current cybersecurity best practices.  The NAESB e-Tag Functional Specification describes the technical and functional requirements for the implementation of systems that support the electronic transfer of energy through e-Tagging and provides a basis for tools designed to facilitate the identification and communication of e-Tags between parties in accordance with the NAESB WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange Business Practice Standards and the NERC Interchange Scheduling and Coordination Reliability Standards.  Over the course of six meetings, held between May and August 2023, the WEQ CISS performed a meticulous review of the specification before reaching a determination that the document is reflective of the applicable standards and cybersecurity best practices.  The subcommittee voted out a no action recommendation on August 30, 2023.  While the subcommittee determined that no substantive modifications are needed at this time, participants did identify a number of typographical errors and minor changes that would improve consistency within the specification.  These proposed revisions are included in a subsequent industry request for minor correction, MC23014.  Both the no action recommendation and MC23014 will be considered by the WEQ Executive Committee during its meeting on October 25, 2023.
During the subcommittee’s review of the specification, participants suggested that there may also be a need to modify the NAESB WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange Business Practice Standards to provide additional clarity regarding standards that address ramp durations.  This discussion led to an industry request for standards development, submitted on June 7, 2023, proposing modifications to three NAESB WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange Business Practice Standards.  The subcommittee was able to address the request over the course of two meetings, voting out a recommendation on July 19, 2023.  The proposed revisions clarify when modifications to an e-Tag result in changes to the ramp duration as well as the default ramp durations for the Eastern and Western Interconnections.  The WEQ Executive Committee will also be considering this recommendation during its upcoming meeting.
WEQ CISS Activities
image1.png
0

I

0




image2.png
0

I

0




